

12th December, 2023.

Our Ref: December 23 - 26/AR/AC

Dear Meeting Administrator,

At the December meeting of the Council the members passed the following resolution and agreed that this request should issue to the Minister for Justice, Helen McEntee, Garda Commissioner, Drew Harris and be circulated to Oireachtas Members and other Local Authorities:

"We are calling on the Minister for Justice, Helen McEntee and the Garda Commissioner, Drew Harris to revisit the current model of policing as it is not fit for purpose and is based on reactionary policing and in the current times the public feel very vulnerable both in rural communities and urban communities throughout Clare and find the lack of adequate numbers of Gardai on the ground is having a negative impact on their lives."

Yours sincerely,

Ann Reynolds,

Senior Executive Officer,

Corporate Services Department,

Finance and Support Services Directorate.

An Roinn Seirbhísí Corparáideach Stiúrthóireacht Airgeadais agus Seirbhísí Tacaíochta

Áras Contae an Chláir, Bóthar Nua, Inis, Co. an Chláir, V95 DXP2

Corporate Services Department Finance and Support Services Directorate

Áras Contae an Chláir, New Road, Ennis, Co. Clare, V95 DXP2









